
            December 2002 
 
 
Hi Guys, 
 
First, let me apologize for being so late in getting this out to you. Our planned return was delayed a few 
days, so I am under the gun to get this out to you prior to the scheduled meeting. Many thanks to Gene 
Stutsman for taking notes.  
 
There were seven members present. Dave Yoder gave the treasurers report. There were 17 members 
who had been credited with paying in advance for 2003. Everyone else will now owe the full $50. 
Evidently there was some question about Art Eby and when he paid, but I guess the mystery has been 
solved and apparently Art is once again a member in good standing.  
 
I understand a discussion took place concerning the care and feeding of nicad batteries. I don’t know 
exactly what the issue was, but I understand that the official club position on batteries is: “ Charging 
your batteries before going to the field is recommended.” I don’t know how this thing evolved, but I am 
sure sorry I missed it. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 18 at the Old Mill Restaurant in Waterford. Breakfast at 0800 
followed by the meeting. 
 
Happy 2003, 
 
Jim Longar 
AMA 66973 
 
  
 
 
 
           
 
              


